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Report Date:  April 15, 2020 

Prepared by:  Susan Morano 

Ministry Name: Communication/Public Relations/Membership (CPRM)  

Members: Susan Morano, Stephany Crisantos, Sharon Smith, Justin Veiga, Angela Crisantos, Tonya 
Adams 

 

Next Meeting Date: TBA 

2020 Objectives for this Ministry:  
• Post Council Minutes on website and in church after approval, but before next council meeting. 

• Secure at least twenty new members to St. Matthew church and deter departure of existing members. 

• Advertise and publicize St. Matthews community, fund raising events and special church services to 

exceed 2019 fund raising totals. 

 

Team Accomplishments Since Last Report (accomplishments since March 8, 2020): 

Done in Area of Communication: 

• Susan posted announcements on church cork bulletin board for “Handshake Free Zone” flyer, a flyer for 

“Safe Alternatives to Handshakes”.  Also mounted on this bulletin board was a “Thank You” flyer to all 

donors for newspaper ad.  Susan updated Parish Council minutes and March Ministry reports replacing 

the previous reports in “Minutes” folder on cork bulletin board. 

• Susan removed the 18 x 20” “Holy Week” posters from church doors (two posters, one at each entrance). 

• Susan uploaded March Council minutes to website, and all Ministry Reports for March to new website 

page. 

• Angelica sent an email “blast” (flyer) notice  

o On March 14th regarding cancellation of March 15th church services, 

o On March 20 announcing video recording available online for March 22nd services, cancellation of 

“The Great American Write-In” and “Unity Sunday”.  Announcement of new “Giving” alternatives 

mentioned. 

o On March 22nd inviting members to view Sunday Mass recording and providing “readings” 

(chapter and verse numbers) for the service.  Email also provided links to website recording and 

Facebook. 

o On March 17th to distribute Bishop Peter’s letter. 

o On March 29th to provide readings for fifth Sunday of Lent, links to YouTube and Facebook Sunday 

mass recordings, listing of Facebook community opportunities, and “Options for Giving”. 

o On April 4th to announce three different ways to participate in Palm Sunday service, links for those 

services and other “virtual” church events (Rosary, Bible Study), and “Options for Giving”. 

o On April 9th to announce Easter Triduum Liturgies to be available on website and Facebook 

o On April 10th to announce Stations of Cross service available on website and Facebook 

o On April 11th to account Easter Sunday Liturgy available on website and Facebook 

 

• Stephany translated English language to Spanish for a thank you flyer Susan prepared.  Flyer announced 

services online services (in both English and Spanish) on the “church closure” sign.  Flyers were posted 

both church entrances, and office door.   
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• Susan built a step-by-step guide for accessing Zoom software and setting-up an account.  Guide was 

posted on Facebook. 

 

Done in Area of Advertising: 

• Susan notified all donors for Easter newspaper ad that the ad would not be published due to closures. All 

funds were submitted to Kathryn for deposit and allocation in designated account for newspaper 

advertising. 

Done in Area of Public Relations / Membership: 

• Supply of tri-fold brochures/pamphlets delivered to Kathryn at church office from the printing company. 

• Stephanie completed work on translating the pamphlet (tri-fold brochure) English version to Spanish and 

submitted her work to Fr Arturo. 

• Susan created “Visitor Welcome” contact info cards and presented the idea to Parish Council members on 

March 10.  Rosa Isela Lopez created a Spanish version. 

 

Done in Area of Website:  

• Justin updated “Giving” webpage adding code/changes necessary so members can submit donations via 

debit or credit card, one donation at a time.  Website validates information entered, transmits the 

amount directly to Saint Matthew Chase bank account, and sends the contributor a confirmation email.   

• Justin added the AmazonSmile notice on the Giving page with information on how to get started. 

• Justin added a banner that is displayed on several website pages to alert viewers to cancellations and 

providing instructions on where to find future notifications. 

• Justin added saint-matthew.org URL to Mailchimp (email marketing service) so when email blasts are 

sent, the “sender” shows info@saint-matthew.org, instead of st.matthew@gmail.com.  This change will 

improve the readership by directing emails to recipient’s inbox, instead of spam or junk folders. 

• Justin fixed webpage display problem in which WordPress error messages were displayed on the “Media” 

webpage. 

• Justin sent logo animation and fonts to Matthew Hickman so videos can be better branded. 

• Justin added optional “note” field to online donation “Giving” page 

 

Done in Area of Facebook / Instagram: 

• Stephany created a Spanish / English flyer with Saint Matthew icon to announce virtual Sunday services 

on Facebook and Instagram. 

• Angelica added message from Deacon Tony and letter from Mother Diane on April 9th to website and 

Facebook post 

• Stephany posted “Easter Blessings to all…” message in English and Spanish on Facebook 

 

Done in Area of Other / Project Management: 

• Angelica set up a CPRM project in this internet-based project management tool, created tasks and defined 

resources (team).  Sent emails to team members with links to the CPRM Asana team site, tutorial, and 

Asana Overview Video. 

• Angelica defined a “workflow” (end-to-end process) for coordinating with Clergy, staff, Parish Council to 

complete CPRM work.  Information saved in Asana as a ‘task”. 

• Bob Morano, Parish Council moderator, sent email on April 3rd to Father Arturo Querijero, Tony Russo, 

Diane Smith, Tammy Fuqua, and Peter Hickman requesting that they coordinate their communication 

needs through the Parish Council and appropriate ministry. 

mailto:info@saint-matthew.org
mailto:st.matthew@gmail.com
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• Susan sent email to Parish Deacons and Clergy Council on April 6th asking that all requests for CPRM work 

be given appropriate “lead time”, that details be accurate and complete, and event be validated. 

     

Activities / Work Planned / Work in Progress: 

• Initiation of new website for “divorced Catholics” (Begun by Angelica Tronco) 

• Addition of code in the “Giving” website page to facilitate “Recurring Payments” as donations. 

• Arrangement with nearby Dollar Store management for an ad on back page of our bulletin in exchange for 

merchandise (paper towels, TP, hand soap, etc.)  - Work in progress by Sharon Smith. 

• Addition of two more sandwich boards – Work in progress by Sharon Smith 

• Next “Saint Matt’s After Dark” event - - Richard Smith Group, Hispanic salsa group (to be named), or 

Matthew Hickman’s group.  Discussed preliminary interviews with UTube video of music before booking 

• Advertising for Saint Matthew’s T-Shirt Sale (need update from Social Justice/Outreach ministry).  Justin 

mentioned that T-Shirts could be sold using our website page.  Advertising opportunities for CPRM 

• Website additions - - “landing page” for Ordination of women & LGBTQ. Tonya to arrange meeting with 

Justin for WordPress intro instructions; and may begin work on new website page. 

• Announcements / Notifications to continue on Facebook, website, email “blasts” as long as coronavirus 

closures in place. 
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Right: Enlarged version LA Times Easter ad 

Below: Orange County Easter ad followed by 

        Facebook and Instagram Notice 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website changes: 
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Left: Facebook post 

Below: Rosary Facebook “group” 
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           Below:  Physical sign posted on church building doors: 
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Below:  Visitor “welcome” cards 
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